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Greetings Folks, 

The holiday season is upon us.  There are no plans for a Christmas 
gathering this year but, as noted in the Secretary's minutes, we are 
making donations to three local charities.   

Also noted in the minutes, I did check with Depot 25 in Shortsville for 
our annual meeting. They do not open until 4pm on Sundays. During 
the winter months, I would like to have an earlier start so weather is 
less of a concern and no one has to try get home after dark. 
Considering the turnout for our ham dinner in November, thirteen 
people, I am hesitant to ask any restaurant to set up a banquet for 
us. If anyone can present a reasonably priced venue for our January 
Annual Meeting, and is willing to follow through with the necessary 
plans before December 15

th
, let me know.  Otherwise, I will contact 

The Villager Restaurant in Canandaigua for the use of their banquet 
room.  The food is good and the prices are reasonable.  We have 
met there before. Option number two would be the Blue Ribbon in 
Phelps.  We will hold the meeting at 1pm either January 6

th
 or 13

th
.  I 

will send out a notice between Christmas and New Years with the 
details.  

Everyone needs to read the message from Matt Canavan on page 3 
and then make every effort to be at the annual meeting in January.  
We will be deciding the future of our Club. 

I would like to thank Amy Ressue for allowing me to copy the Club 
history from the June and July 1982 issues of the Headliner, Volume 
7, issues #5 & #6.  It is reprinted here on pages 5 & 6. 
 

Wishing everyone a happy and safe Holiday Season. 
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Continued on page 4 

NOVEMBER 2018 MINUTES 
 
The November 14, 2018 meeting was held at the Marion Masonic Lodge. We had our Ham 
Dinner with many various dishes that were brought by the members.  Amy Ressue provided 
the ham.  The meeting was opened at 7:15PM by our President Dick Stearns and began with 
the Pledge of Allegiance to our flag.  13 members were present. 
 
SECRETARY'S REPORT - A motion was made by Matt Canavan to accept the minutes.  
Seconded by Jean Empson.  Motion carried. 
 
TREASURER'S REPORT - Ann Neal, Treasurer, was out sick and had given her report to 
Joel Neal.  Motion made by Pete Empson to accept the report.  Seconded by Ann Rapp.  
Motion carried. 
 
BOARD OF DIRECTOR'S REPORT - Matt Canavan reported that the website is up to date.  
He will contact AACA on what it takes to disband the Club. 
 
MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE - Jean Empson, Chairman, stated that as soon as you get your 
new AACA dues card, let her know so that she can check your number against to what she 
has on the roster. 
 
CONCERNS  FOR  MEMBERS  AND  ANY  CORRESPONDENCES  RECEIVED  -  Stan 
Herdman is having a stent put in Monday morning and is still at the Wayne County Nursing 
Home.  Ed Morrow is in rehab at the Continuing Care Facility at Thompson in Canandaigua 
after he fell and dislocated his shoulder.  He really likes it there.  Hank Goellner fell, broke his 
nose, bruised the whole left side of his face and had surgery on his nose on Monday.  Today 
he had cataract surgery on his right eye and gets the left one done in 2 weeks.  What a mess.  
Received a thank you from Jean and Pete Empson after the passing of her mother, Bernice 
Barnes for the donation to the Clifton Springs Nursing Home Activity Department. 
 
BUY SELL OR TRADE - None 
 
OLD BUSINESS - Joe Marino reported that he had talked to the Ventosa Vineyards and 
received a quote for Surf and Turf, crackers and salads.  He had told them about 35 people 
for our year banquet at over $100.00 per person.  The date was for 1/6/19.  The Norwich Bus 
Trip was reported to have been a fun time had by all. 
 
NEW BUSINESS - It was discussed that 60% to 70% of the funds in our Treasury should be 
donated if we were to disband.  A couple of things we could donate to would be to the BOCES 
auto body shop to help promote future Classic Car owners and the Marion Town Park for all 
the years we held our Car Shows.  Motion was made by Rita Canavan and seconded by Joe 
Marino to not give the monies to AACA anymore this year because of the donation made in 
March.  Motion carried.  Motion was made by Rita Canavan and seconded by Joe Marino to 
make a $150.00 donation to the Victims Resource Center in Newark, $150.00 to the Phelps 
Community Center Food Cupboard and $150.00 to Safe Harbor of the Finger Lakes. 



3 

A note from our Board of Directors 

WAYNE DRUMLINS ANTIQUE AUTO REGION CALENDAR FOR 2018 

The Wayne Drumlins Antique Auto Region 
The purpose of this Region shall be to supplement the activities of the 
Antique Automobile Club of America and to provide mutual enjoyment 

for  members 
  

DATE ACTIVITY PLACE TIME HOSTS 

??-Jan 

19 
Year End Banquet TBA 1:pm  

To Wayne Drumlins members: 
 
As our membership numbers decline, and many remaining members become less active, 
our club needs to find a path forward.  By consensus we accept the fact that we must 
throttle back and either disband or become more of a social group with now-and-then 
gatherings. 
 
I talked with Steve Moskowitz about this and his initial reaction was that we should more 
aggressively recruit new members.  But over the years we have made a number to efforts to 
do just that, with little success.  We then talked about the challenges of maintaining a club in 
modern times, given all the demands on the discretionary time of the modern family, and the 
rise of cruise nights that provide an outlet for the car enthusiast but avoids any real 
commitment. 
 
To maintain our charter, our club roster must have a minimum of 15 members.  This should 
not be a problem for us.  But we also need to adhere to our by-laws, so officers and a board 
of directors would seem to be required.  I believe we would need a budget, and at least an 
annual meeting.  I have not reviewed the by-laws in years, so this all stated from memory (a 
dubious endeavor!). 
 
The alternative is to surrender our charter to AACA and send them our remaining funds(!).  I 
think our affiliation with AACA is important to maintain the identity of our club, past and 
present.  And our budget, with funds raised in our communities, should be used for the 
benefit of our communities and to ensure the legacy of Wayne Drumlins (I do like the 
BOCES angle).  
 
I suggest we have our annual dinner/meeting in January, in a modest setting akin to what 
we've done in the past.  We should from a small group to decide how to use our funds in our 
communities, maintaining a modest balance for future needs.  We can maintain our current 
roster of officers and directors, though there would be little for them to do.  And then settle 
on a few dates for informal dinner get-togethers around our communities.  We need to 
decide if The Headliner and website continue (not sure it makes sense). 
 
That's all I've got.  Feedback is appreciated.  Thanks. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS - President Dick Stearns will  check with the Depot 25 in 
Shortsville for a get together either on 1/6/19 or 1/13/19. 
 
President Dick Stearns thanked the refreshment committee which consisted of Amy 
Ressue. 
 
Matt Canavan reported that the following would stay on as Officers. 
 
President - Dick Stearns 
Vice President - Joel Neal 
Treasurer - Ann Neal 
Secretary - Donna Goellner 
2 Year Board Member - Carl Rapp 
2 Year Board Member - Gerald Burnham 
 
Matt Canavan, Don Combes and Pete Empson are already on the Board 
 
Motion made by Rita Canavan and seconded by Jean Empson that the meeting be 
adjourned.  Motion carried. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:00PM. 
 
The Board and Officers met afterwards to go over the 2019 Wayne Drumlins Proposed 
Budget.  Motion made by Matt Canavan and seconded by Don Combes to accept it.  
Motion carried. 
 
ATTENDEES: Pete Empson, Carl Rapp, Matt Canavan, Don Combes, Joel Neal, Dick 
Stearns and Donna Goellner. 
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
Donna Goellner, Secretary 

Happy Anniversary to: 
 

Anne & Carl Rapp      12/13 
Nancy & Charlie Bauder  1/11 

Happy Birthday to: 
  

Don Combes      12/30 
Isabel Potter      1/3 
Betty Reilly      1/12 
Jim Berry       1/13 

Donna Goellner 1/22 



Looking Back 

From the Headliner Vol. 7, Issue #5, June 1982 5 



Looking Back 

6 From the Headliner Vol. 7, Issue #6, July 1982 



7 

Cover photo 

1941 DeSoto Business Coupe 

Owner: Pete Empson 

Early spring of 2014, I went to look at a 
business coupe in a field that was advertised 
on craigslist.  I had a Chevy 6-cylinder engine 
and wanted a body to put it in.  The deal was 
struck, and I brought the DeSoto home on my 
flatbed.  After bringing it home I had second 
thoughts.  Boy was it in rough shape!  The 
engine was set up, the interior was inhabited by 
mice and squirrels and I had no idea how 
difficult it would be to find body parts.  We 
started by scouring the internet for part 
sources, looking for rocker and quarter panels.  
After months of difficulties with a vendor, we 
contacted a man in Michigan who custom made 
the parts I needed.  Meantime, hours of 
cleaning, sanding and stripping the body down 
to bare metal to see what we had. We were 
thinking once again, it should have stayed in 
that field.  We made our own floor panels, 
installed new brake lines and cylinders, gas line 
and gas tank and pulled the engine out to rebuild.  I decided to rebuild instead of using 
the Chevy 6-cylinder.  The body work was ongoing forever.  Filling dents, sanding, 
priming, filling, sanding, on and on. I rebuilt the engine, transmission and drive line. 
Once that was completed with the help of Carl, we turned to painting.  Once Carl 
painted the finish coat, Jean and I attempted to complete the interior.  Installed new 
window glass, repaired all the interior trim and painted.  The seat and door panels we 
had reupholstered, but we did the rest.  During this process we were able to locate 
replacement bumpers, grill pieces and stainless trim at the swap meet in Carlisle.  I 
made the wiring harness and installed.  Purchased new tires and located hubcaps.  The 

whole process took 4 years finding parts in 
Florida, Canada, British Columbia, 
Michigan and Minnesota. We finally had it 
out and about this spring.  A big thank you 
to Carl Rapp for all his help over the length 
of the project, I learned a lot; and Ed 
Morrow for helping me grind the valves.  
We did this mostly ourselves, enjoyed the 
process most of the time, burned a lot of 
wood in the shop, but have no plans of 
doing another. 
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